DRAFT INTERVENTION FOR CPR 157
DELEGATION OF INDONESIA

Madam Chair,
Madam ED,
Excellencies,
Dear Colleagues,

Since this is the first time our delegation takes the floor, our delegation wishes to join previous
delegations in expressing Happy Lunar New Year for colleagues who are celebrating the joyous
occasion.

We would also like to thank the Executive Director for her introductory remarks. We have heard
many important elements mentioned in her remarks.

¢ Indeed the successful implementation of the Medium Term Strategy document would be
very crucial in the delivery of UNEP’s mandate ahead. We look forward to collaborate in
concrete activities, including in the implementation of Paragraph 39 of the MTS.

Madam Chair,
Excellencies,

As we come closer to the UNEA 5.2 and UNEP@50, we commend the Host Country Kenya, as
well as UNEP for their hard work in the preparatory phase, to ensure the smooth convening of
this very important event.

We have various substantive documents ahead of us.

¢ We commit to actively engage on the discussion on the draft Ministerial Declaration. In
this regard, our delegation wants to convey our appreciation to Norway for facilitating
member states to share our views. Indeed it is a huge task to accommodate various
views, but we are confident that we can and we will arrive to a balanced final result in the
Ministerial Declaration.

¢ We also commit to continue our active participation on the political declaration of 73/333.
Our delegation is confident that the political declaration can pronounce itself clearly on
among others, means of implementation and UNEP’s role in assisting member states to
achieve environmental obligations.

e On draft resolutions, we want to thank the CPR Vice Chair from Mexico for his
leadership and also the co-facilitators, who will guide us through this process. Our
delegation stands ready to engage in the discussion on the various draft resolutions. We
also seek the kind support of member states to the draft resolution on Sustainable Lake
Management, proposed by Indonesia and co-sponsored by Pakistan. We invite other
countries to become co-sponsor of our draft resolution.

Our delegation would like to thank the outgoing Deputy Executive Director of UNEP, Joyce
Msuya for her contribution during her tenure in UNEP, and wish her all the best in her future
assignment.



To conclude, taking into account the very dynamic nature of meetings in the coming weeks, we
would like to kindly request that any changes or update in the meeting schedule or updated
documents be informed to member states at first opportunity so that we can respond
accordingly.

| thank you.



